[bookmark: _GoBack]The Highland Township Board of Supervisors met on Tuesday April 14, 2020 with supervisors Scott, Fredd and Umble present.  The meeting was called to order by Chairman Scott.  The minutes of the March meeting were read, Tom Scott motioned to approve the minutes as read, Tom Fredd seconded, all were in favor.
The proposed minutes of the Planning Commission were read.
Zoning – Bill Beers reported there were 2 building permits issued, 1 road occupancy permit issued, and 2 Ag. Permits pending.  Total fees collected were $744.00.  He also completed the Bureau of Census Form and the Chester County Summary and answered several telephone requests for information.
Emergency Management – Jerry McKee reported that Highland had signed an Emergency Declaration on March 23, however it was only good for 7 days.  A new one with additional wording declaring an emergency for an indefinite time period is ready for signature.  He said the COVID19 cases are still trending upward, but that Chester County hospitals are in good shape at this point in time. 
Road report – Tom Scott reported that they had still been helping West Fallowfield with tree trimming at the end of last month, but are now working on equipment and cleaning gutters in the township.
Legal – Solicitor Legg has a Resolution for signature regarding establishment of the discount and penalties on Real Estate Tax Bills.  There is a Statute requiring at least a 1% penalty for late payment so Solicitor Legg said elimination of the penalty is not legal at this time.  He has received a couple of Comprehensive Plans from the Brandywine Conservancy and has been reading them.  He is finding that they are very similar to the one from 20 years ago.
New Business – Tom Scott motioned to pass Resolution 2020-2 establishing discount and penalty rates for Real Estate Taxes for both the current year under the strain of the pandemic and also going forward.  Brandon Umble seconded, all were in favor.
A paper copy of the auditors’ report was handed out.  Barb reported that they would like to have us deposit one-half of the LCTCB funds into the Open Space Account in the same month the funds are received, which is probably not possible.  Barb stated that they were on site 2 days and were very nice to work with.
The Check reports were reviewed, Barb mentioned that 2 additional checks were cut since the original report was printed. One for the PO Box fee for the tax collector for $114.00 and one for IZ Excavating for the boring from the ballfield in the amount of $1,492.50. A new report was printed for signatures.
Tom Scott motioned to adjourn,  Brandon Umble seconded, all were in favor.  The meeting was adjourned at 8:10 pm.
Respectfully submitted,
Barb Davis, Secretary/Treasurer
